
UPCOMING EVENTSUPCOMING EVENTS
Wednesday 9th April
Easter Hat Parade
PBL Assembly

Friday 11th April
Last Day of Term 1

Wednesday 30th April
First Day of Term 2

Friday 2nd May
Cross Country

Wednesday 7th & Thursday 8th May
Mother’s Day Stall

Friday 9th May
Do it for Dolly Day

Wednesday 21st May
School Photos
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K/1/2 last swim for the season

7/8 learning FrenchOur Kindergartens

Primary Young Leaders and the iconic Sydney
Harbour Bridge

Secondary Leaders with Emma McKeon 

Handball competition
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Anzac Day Commemoration
Yesterday the NSW Department of
Education commemorated Anzac Day at the
Anzac Memorial in Hyde Park in Sydney,
with representatives f rom over 100 schools
and 1500 students.
 
We will hold our Anzac Day commemoration
on Monday morning next week at the
morning assembly where we will reflect on
the importance of Anzac Day and the
sacrif ice our service men and women made
and continue to make.
 
End of term celebrations
Next Wednesday at 11:30am we will be
holding our Positive Behaviour for Learning
assembly, followed by the Easter Hat
Parade. We look forward to you joining with
us.
 
Uniform review
I’ve been approached by a few families
recently expressing concerns about
different elements of the school uniform.
Schools are expected to review uniform
every 5 years, or as the need arises. It’s
certainly due.
 
Rest assured; we will not be changing the
school crest. The school colours will remain
black, white and gold.
 
I’d like to call for parents/community
members who are passionate about uniform
who would like to join a working party to
review the current uniform and prepare a
proposal for community consultation on
new options later in the year.

The working party will meet roughly every
2-3 weeks during terms 2-4 this year. The
goals of the working party will be to:

Conduct an item-by-item review of the
current uniform

Coordinate with external companies
with consideration of the quality of the
materials used, price and accessibility.
Propose different options for broader
community consultation
Develop protocols around uniform
(such as the school’s response for
students not wearing uniform that is
appropriate, fair and consistent.

 
There will be public consultation on any
uniform changes, separate to the working
party.
 
If this sounds like you, please contact the
school to express interest. Based on the
number of responses we will determine
the nature of the working group.

Finally, rest assured that there will be
plenty of time for transitioning to any new
items. The P&C and the school are
committed to supporting all families being
able to provide complete schools uniform
for all students.

I wish you the best for the Easter Holidays.
Staff will return on Monday 28 April and
will be working on High Potential and
Gifted Education. The off ice will be open
f rom Monday. Students return on
Wednesday 30 April.

Regards,
Paul Laing
Principal

IN SUMMARY
We will be commemorating Anzac Day
at school next Monday
Our end of term assembly will be next
Wednesday at 11:30am
The Easter Hat parade will follow the
assembly next Wednesday.
If you are interested in being part of a
uniform review working party, please
contact the school



AROUND THE SCHOOLAROUND THE SCHOOL

YOUNG LEADERS

The Secondary National Young Leaders Day
in Sydney, hosted by Halogen, was an

unforgettable experience for our school
captains. They had the chance to hear f rom

an inspiring lineup of guest speakers,
including Nikhal Autar, Emma McKeon,

Catherine Laga'aia, and NSW Premier Chris
Minns. Each speaker shared their personal

journey, offering valuable lessons on
resilience, leadership, and creating a positive

impact.
A highlight of the day was Catherine

Laga'aia, who captivated the audience with
behind-the-scenes stories f rom Moana—
including the moment she (accidentally!)
punched Dwayne "The Rock" Johnson and

her experience meeting Lin-Manuel Miranda.
Meanwhile, Lily took on the Clinker

Challenge, though luck wasn’t quite on her
side this time! 

Our captains left the event feeling inspired,
empowered, and ready to bring what they
learned back to their school community.

Last week Lara, Charli, Jake, and Dusty had the chance to travel to Sydney for Halogen’s
“Young Leaders Day,” an annual event held across the country with an aim to inspire the

leaders of tomorrow.
This year, they got to hear f rom four exceptional Australian leaders Catherine Laga’aia: the

actress who will play Moana in the upcoming Disney live-action movie, Thomas Duncan-
Watt: a multi-award-winning screenwriter and author, Emma McKeon: Australia's most
S]successful Olympian and Anthony "Harries" Carol: one of the Bondi Rescue lifeguards

In addition to a day of inspirational speeches and activities, they had the chance to
sightsee around Sydney for an afternoon. They saw Sydney harbour, including the Sydney
Harbour Bridge and the Opera House. They explored the Royal Botanic Gardens and saw
the huge Moreton Bay Figs that are some of the oldest and largest trees in Sydney. And

they f inished their day with a ferry trip f rom Circular Quay to Manly for f ish and chips on
the beach.

All in all, it was an extremely productive and exciting trip. Congratulations to our young
leaders for stepping into such a big adventure!

Secondary

Primary



Charli Smith and Lara Sanderson took
part in the Coolamon/Ardlethan Zone

PSSA netball trials last week, and both
played exceptionally well! 

A huge congratulations to Lara for being
selected for the Zone Netball side! Well

done, girls.

This week 3-6 had the chance to play in the
MIA Rugby Gala Day, organised by the

Brumbies. Barellan f ielded two teams – the
3/4’s and the 5/6’s. Each team got the chance

to play three or four games against various
teams f rom around the Riverina Area.

The competition was extremely tough, but
both teams demonstrated grit and

determination each time took the f ield.
Congratulations to all the students who

attended on a great day!

Jake Irons travelled to Wagga to
Wednesday to compete in the Riverina
Rugby League trials. We are pleased to
announce that Jake was successful in

selection for the Riverina team to
compete in the State Championships in
June in Sydney. Congratulations Jake!



RAP Sports News

TENNIS 
RAP Girls have made it through to the
next round of tennis after a win over
Murrumbidgee High School Wade in

Griff ith on Friday 21st March. The girls
excelled in their doubles winning all four
doubles matches. This was backed up by
another good performance f rom the girls
in the singles matches. Overall the girls

won 6 out of the 8 sets played, with a
game score of 39 to 25. Elsie, Georgia, Lily
and Dakota are all to be congratulated on
their efforts on the day and the manner in

which they played all of their games.
The boys were unlucky not to progress but

did produce some good tennis to win
some sets in both singles and doubles.

Overall, the boys results were 3 sets to 5
won and 26 games to 40 won. I would like

to thank Memphis, Lleyton, Leo and Mason
for their sportsmanship and participation

on the day.
- Mrs Bray

BASKETBALL
On Wednesday 26th March, Our Open
Girls RAP Basketball team travelled to

Narrandera to take on schools f rom the
region. We were off to a dramatic start,
with only f ive players able to take the

court for our f irst game, against Korringal
High. Georgia McCormack, Till

McCormack, Kacey Eldridge, Lily Curran
and Dakota Smith took the court with no

subs available. Despite this, our girls
dominated the court. Georgia sunk 13

points in the f irst half, with Matilda, and
Dakota joining her on the score board in

the second. Despite the rough game, with
high fouls against us. RAP worked

together to win by 17 points.
By game two, the rest of our team had

arrived, with Breanna Bartholemew,
Natasha Peters and Alyssa Peters joining
the others in heading to the court for a
tough game against Narrandera High.
Breanna, Dakota and Georgia all put

points on the board. While we ultimately
went down to the strong Narrandera
team, everyone worked tirelessly to
maintain a respectable points gap.
Our f inal game was against Yanco

Agricultural High School, where we were
playing for third on the ladder. This game
was neck and neck the whole way. With a

tall YAHS defence, and quick offensive
plays, the girls worked hard at both ends.
The f inal minute of the game came down

to one point between us. With Georgia
sinking a three pointer on the buzzer to

cement our overall win by 6 points.
It was great to see the girls working

together and enjoying themselves on the
court. Well done RAP girls!



7/8 TECH
7/8 Technology's (Mandatory) topic is Timber this term. The class
has made cutting / cheese / serving boards f rom timber pieces.

 Students have selected the types of timber they wanted to use,
glued, sanded and f inished the board.

7/8 are now working on making a Chess/Draughts/Checker
board, again in timber and will have these f inished by the end of

the term. Game pieces are supplied. 

Students will be able to take these home ready for the school
holidays.













2025 CALENDAR2025 CALENDAR
*Please note that future dates may change due to unforseen circumstances. Please check our

website for the live version of our Calendar.

Please forward advertisements/articles for the Barellan Central School Gazette to:
rebecca.malone8@det.nsw.edu.au

Closing time for all advertisements/articles is 2pm Thursday, Week A

MONDAY TUESDAY FRIDAYTHURSDAYWEDNESDAY

32
PSSA Riverina Rugby
Trial

1 4

7 109
Easter Hat Parade
PBL Assembly

8
Mobile Library Visit

11
Last day of term 1

APRIL

21 242322 25
ANZAC Day

14 Start of
School Holidays

171615 18
Good Friday

28 30
First Day of Term 2

29

MONDAY TUESDAY FRIDAYTHURSDAYWEDNESDAY

19 22

1

21
School Photos

20 23
Zone Cross Country
@ Coolamon

2
Cross Country

5

12

8
Mother’s Day Stall

15

7
Mother’s Day Stall

14

6
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9
Do It For Dolly Day

16

MAY
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